
 

 

Proposed Faculty Senate Rule for Electronic Meeting and Voting 
(Change from Temporary to Permanent) 

 

Rationale: The Temporary Electronic Voting Policy adopted by the WSU Faculty Senate in February 2021 was limited to the Spring 
2021 semester and has now expired: 
   

͞In the current remote working environment, the WSU community has become increasingly aware of the necessity for electronic voting 
within the Faculty Senate. As they currently stand, Faculty Senate rules do not allow for electronic voting under any circumstances. The 
Rules Committee proposes a temporary cessation of this limitation, allowing for electronic ballots to be distributed securely (via Qualtrics) 
to Senate members for issues or occasions when an expedited vote is necessary and electronic voting during the Faculty Senate meeting 
cannot occur for the Spring 2021 semester. When necessary, ballots will be distributed to Senators who attended meetings where 
discussions or presentations were made regarding the voting issue. This proposed temporary policy change does not include a change to 
the prohibition of proxy voting.͟  

 
Since conditions that may require remote participation continue, we propose the permanent rule change below, adapted for WSU 
from the revised 2020 Robert’s Rules1.  
 
 

New Electronic Meeting and Voting Proposal 
 
 

Authorization of Electronic Meetings: 
It shall be the decision of the Faculty Senate Executive Committee in collaboration with the University Provost and/or President to 
determine the need to conduct Faculty Senate meetings electronically/virtually for the health and safety of members and/or for the 
inclusion of the University faculty at large.  
 

Addition to the Rules of the Senate (changing the temporary policy to permanent) 
Electronic Meetings: 





 

 

 
Electronic Voting: 
Votes shall be taken by the voting feature of the Internet meeting service, using the anonymous feature when secret ballot is called, unless a 
different method is ordered by the Faculty Senate Executive Committee or required by the rules. When appropriate, other permissible methods 
of voting are by electronic roll call or by audible roll call. The Faculty Senate President announcement of the voting result shall include the 
number of members voting on each side of the question. When necessary, secure ballots will be distributed via the designated secure tool to 
Senators who attended meetings where discussions or press




